
 28 Pulford Street, Kingsville, Ontario N9Y 1B4 

August 17, 2018 

The Corporation of the Town of Kingsville 

2021 Division Road North 

Kingsville, Ontario N9Y 2Y9 

 

Attention : The Office of the Clerk, Jennifer Astrologo 

 

Notice of Motion for Council 

 

At the next regular meeting of Council, I may ask to have staff investigate and report back to Council regarding a possible 

signage problem on County Road 8, just east of the Belle River Road. 

 

Background: 

On or about July 30, 2018 members of Council and staff received an email complaining about the signage in the area of 

Country Village Nursing Home. 

The original email came from Coleen Janisse ( cjanisse@live.ca). In her email she referenced the possible hazards of not 

having the correct signs. 

 

She has indicated that numbers 43 and 44, should be added as well as 53 and 54. 

 

In reviewing my notes of Council meeting I could not find the reference to Council changing a road name or signage by 

any motion.  

 

The signs at the road now, west side of the entry lane , to what may be a private lane are as follows: 

 

 
 

mailto:cjanisse@live.ca


The signage on the east side of the lane or driveway simply say; 

“448” in normal white on green sign top of pole, and directly below show 

440/448 County Rd 8 , with black letters on white with an arrow pointing south. 

 

When I downloaded the town Web mapping system to note the roads and property numbers I found the following; 

 

 
 

If the road is private, the question remains as to: “what our responsibility  is for 911 numbering? “ 

 

Do we charge to install additional numbers at the same fee as we charge others to add new 911 numbers? 

 

 

I look forward to Council consideration of the issue, and a possible follow up report by staff before the term of Council 

expires. 

 

Gord Queen   


